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Dear Parents

At the end of yet another remarkably challenging half term, I would like to share a few thoughts and key pieces of information. 
1. Exactly how and when schools will begin to re-open.
The Prime Minister has been consistent with his messaging on this particular topic; that March 8th will be the earliest that schools will begin to re-open. However, even though there has been a lot of speculation about primary schools returning first, we don’t know this for certain just yet. However, we should get some clear guidance during w/b 22nd February when the Prime Minister shares his ‘roadmap out of lockdown.’
Until we know the outcome of this, we will resume remote learning on Monday 22nd February. However, if you require key worker provision at Richard Crosse then please complete the online booking form on the website https://www.howard.staffs.sch.uk/children/b so that we can allocate spaces.
2. Our children and their families are amazing!
The level of engagement of our children with regard to their remote learning has been incredible! And the personal qualities that our young people have shown, when engaging with their teachers and with fellow pupils online, has been amazing; Resilience, determination, gratitude, friendliness and compassion have all been abundantly evident on a daily basis. 
Furthermore, I fully appreciate that parents have been working incredibly hard to maximise engagement and learning. We know how challenging it has been on many levels, especially when trying to balance life, work and learning, so well done!
I think it is fair to say that the success of our remote educational provision this half-term has been a real team effort.
2. Staff are amazing!
I find it difficult to put into words how proud and grateful I am to have the staff that we have at The Howard.  After yet another half-term of unprecedented challenges, my staff have taken adaptability and resilience to another level. Indeed, they have made “going the extra mile” the norm in their everyday dealings, and for this, I thank them.

So to all of our children, staff and parents, a huge THANK YOU for the way in which you have played your part  in helping The Howard  respond to the continual challenges of this pandemic so successfully. The pandemic continues to remind us to appreciate each other and that we actually need each other (maybe more than we realise) in order to thrive in life.  Whatever the rest of the academic year brings, I am confident that we will be mindful of this as we continue to work together.

Kind regards,

Rachel Mills

Headteacher
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